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Paseo Del Norte/I-25 Construction  
Paused For Holiday Travel 

 
 

Santa Fe – The New Mexico Department of Transportation would like to announce that work 
will be paused on the Paseo Del Norte/I-25 Interchange Reconstruction Project next Tuesday and 
Wednesday. 
 
“The Department of Transportation, in observance of the holidays, will not be doing construction 
work on this project on the 24th and 25th in order to assist the public in their travels to be with 
family during this holiday season,” said NMDOT Deputy Cabinet Secretary Anthony Lujan. 
 
On Monday December 23rd, southbound I-25 will be fully closed at the interchange from 9 p.m. 
to 5 a.m. while crews remove a girder on the Paseo Del Norte Bridge.  Traffic will exit at the 
Paseo del Norte off ramp and get back on the interstate at the Paseo Del Norte on ramp. 
 
There will also be full closures of the same lanes at the same time on Sunday December 29th, 
and Monday December 30th for the girder removal, as well as Thursday January 2nd and Friday 
January 3rd for the setting of the new girder.   
 
We wish you all a very Happy Holiday! 
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